
  

Eighteen Chandler High School students have been recognized as outstanding students through 
various programs sponsored by the National Merit Scholarship Corporation.  All students were 
chosen based on superior scores on the Preliminary Scholastic Achievement Test (PSAT) taken last 
October. 

Four CHS students have been designated as National Merit Semi-finalists, and are waiting to hear if 
they have, based on applications and recommendations submitted, advanced to become National 
Merit Finalists.  These students who earned CHS’s highest scores on the qualifying test are Tejas 
Dharmarj, Gabrielle Scullard, Michael Seo and Devangi Shah.  

                                     
National Merit Semi-Finalists                            Commended Students (not all pictured)           Merit Achievement and Hispanic Recognition                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                     

Click here for additional information regarding CHS’s National Merit Commended Students, National 
Hispanic Recognition Program Scholars, and the National Merit Achievement Scholar.  
Congratulations to all of these CHS Scholars! 

 

 
Congratulations to the CHS Wolves for defeating Highland 21-14 last Friday.  The Wolves take on #15 
Skyline at home this Friday, November 8th at 7:00 p.m. in round one of the 2013 Division I State 
Playoffs.  Come out and cheer on your Wolves as they battle for the State Championship! 

The CHS Badminton Team ended their season last week in the State semifinals.  The ladies played 
tough matches and ended up 14-3 and ranked #4 in the state.  Great job, Wolves! 

Congratulations to Janai and Ellie Porman on their performance at the State Golf Championship. 
Janai finished 36th and Ellie finished 13th. Ellie was the highest finishing freshman and highest 
finishing player from the Chandler Unified School District.  Ellie and Janai did an awesome job 
representing Chandler High! 

http://mychandlerschools.org/cms/lib6/AZ01001175/Centricity/Domain/977/2013-14%20National%20Merit%20Scholarship%20Program%20Recognition.pdf


The CHS Cross Country Team completed a great season on Saturday, finishing with a host of 
personal bests and outstanding performances.  Alexis Nichols finished the sectionals race in 10th 
place and will be advancing to the State Meet, where she will compete against the best runners in 
Arizona. The meet will be held at Cave Creek Golf Course in Phoenix.  Good luck, Alexis! 

Jarod Coulter recently won the AIA Region 3 Individual Chess Tournament.  Jarod has been playing 
chess for the past 11 years and teaching chess for the past 4 years.  As an IB student, Jarod’s MYP 
Personal Project “From the Board to the Page:  Applying Chess Strategy to School” explored the 
mental process of making chess moves – organizing, categorizing and prioritizing with efficiency – to 
success in school.  He hopes to start a chess team at Chandler High School.  In the meantime, Jarod 
will move on to the state chess tournament on November 15th at Tempe High School.   

 

CHS Varsity Football Players participated in Literacy Night at Shumway Elementary on October 24th.  
A number of players read aloud to groups of elementary students and stressed the importance of 
literacy.   

                                                                                                        

The Chandler High School Spiritline Booster Club is conducting a Golf Tournament and Raffle 
Fundraiser at the Kokopelli Golf Resort on November 16, 2013.                                                                                                                                                                                  
The funds raised by this event will be used to help purchase uniforms and pay for other program 
costs such as choreography, music, and competition fees, as well as transportation costs to and 
from competitions.                                                                                                                                                   
Chandler High School and the surrounding community are very proud of its Spiritline program. After 
an impressive competition season, the Chandler High Pom Team and Co-Ed Stunt team qualified for 
the 2013 AIA State Tournament. The Spiritline program also qualified to compete in the USA 



Nationals Cheer Competition in Anaheim, California.                                                                                 
Please consider supporting our Spiritline program by participating in this worthwhile event! 

Details:                                                                                                                                                                             
Four person scramble 
7:30 AM Shotgun start                                                                                                                                                          
The event includes 18 holes of golf, range balls, golf cart, grilled picnic lunch and many prizes and 
raffles! Contributions and sponsorships welcome!                                                                                             

Click here to register.   

The CHS Dance Department will host its Imagine concert featuring Modazz, Advanced, and Improv 
dancers on Thursday, November 21st.  Doors will open at 6:30 p.m., and the show will begin at 7:00.  
Tickets will be $5.00 at the door or can be purchased from a Modazz dancer a week before the show.  
See you there!

 

 
This year is the CHS Band's 75th Anniversary and we’re hosting a banquet to celebrate this important 
milestone. The banquet will be held December 6th on the one and only Austin Field! Were you a 
member of the CHS Band, or do you know someone who is an alumnus of the program? Please help 
the band spread the word! For more info and to rsvp, click here.  

 

 

 
 
Chandler High School is participating in the Chandler CARE Center’s annual turkey and non-
perishables drive to support Family Assistance Day on November 23rd.  CHS’s goal is to collect 100 
of each item on the CARE Center’s needs list.  Why 100?  The “Chandler 100’s” goals are in 
recognition of our school’s 100th year and upcoming centennial celebration.  Click here to view a flyer 
promoting the drive.  Please note that all collections must be complete by November 15th.  Contact 
the CHS Activities Office at 480-812-7735 with inquiries, and thank you for supporting our efforts! 

 

CHS students interested in attending the following presentations by visiting college reps may sign 
up in the Career Center: 

 Northern Arizona University (NAU)- Wednesday, November 6 @ 8:30 a.m. 

http://www.leaguelineup.com/chandlerspiritline
http://chsband75th.weebly.com/
http://mychandlerschools.org/cms/lib6/AZ01001175/Centricity/Domain/977/TURKEY%20DRIVE.pdf


 The University of Arizona- Wednesday, November 6 @ 9:45 a.m. 

 FIDM- Thursday, November 7@ 8:30 a.m. 

 ASU Pre-Health/Pre-Law- Thursday, November 7 @ 9:30 a.m. 

 Grand Canyon University (GCU)- Thursday, November 7 @ 10 a.m. 

 The University of Arizona Field Trip- Wednesday, November 13 from 8:00 a.m.- 3:45 p.m. 
Space is limited.  Sign up now! 

 Gateway Community College Field Trip- Thursday, November 14 from 7:45 a.m.- 12:45 p.m. 
Space is limited.  Sign up now! 

 Mesa Community College- Tuesday, November 26 @ 9:30 a.m. 
 
 

 

Subject Area(s) Location Days/Time 

All The Learning Center (CHS 
Media Center) 

Tues and Thurs/ 2:15-3:30 

Math- Algebra 1 and Geometry Rm. 421 Tues and Wed/ 2:30-3:15 

Math- Honors Geometry Rm. 403 Tues and Wed/ 2:30-3:15 

Math- Algebra 2 Rm. 422 Tues and Wed/ 2:30-3:15 

Math- Honors Algebra 2 Rm. 410 Tues and Wed/ 2:30-3:15 

Math- Year 4 Rm. 420 Tues and Wed/ 2:30-3:15 

Math- Pre-Calc and higher Rm. 423 Tues and Wed/ 2:30-3:15 

Science Rm. 603 Tues and Thurs/ 2:15- 3:30 

Writing CHS Media Center Tues and Thurs/ 2:30-3:30 

 
CHS runs a Late Bus at 4 p.m. Monday through Thursday for students attending tutoring. Students 
must have a green After-School Bus Pass from their teacher or tutor in order to ride the bus.  The 
pick-up location is behind the Chandler Center for the Arts (CCA). 
 


